
TO:  MAYOR AND CITY COUNCIL 
 
FROM:  NEIL JENSEN, City Administrator 
 
SUBJECT:    2024 Final Budget and Levy (Public Hearing) 
 
MEETING DATE:  November 21, 2023 
 
 
BACKGROUND 
 
The 2024 Final Budget Levy is attached for your review and is the same as the 2024 Preliminary 
Budget and Levy certification sent to Goodhue County in September.  
 
The General Fund levy has increased 4.22% from the 2023 levy to $2,405,755. 
 
The Non-General Fund which includes EDA, Library, and Fire Department increased 5.45% or 
$30,382.   
  
Bond levy increased .17% with no new bonds issued for 2023.   
 
Tax Abatement increased .48% or $200.00.  There will be an additional abatement that the City 
Council approved for Timber Ridge Development which begins with payable 2025, taxes 2024.     
 
 
Highlights of the 2024 Budget and Levy are as follows: 
 
Revenues: 
 
Tax Levy Increase   $128,646 
Invenergy Fee Increase   $62,914 
Local Government Aid Increase $109,621 
Investment Interest Increase   $90,000 
 
Expenses: 
 
Pay Study Wage Increase    $197,732 (includes finished Union Contract 
increases, all step increases involving General Fund and Enterprise Funds) We still have 2 open 
union contracts as of this memo.   
Capital Equipment Increase   $59,535 
Overall General Levy Increase   3.89% 
 



There are no major reconstruction projects planned for 2024 as we will be finishing the 2023/ 
2024 Reconstruction Project.  The next reconstruction project will be scheduled for 2026 with 
project layout and surveying completed in 2025.   
 
John Burch Park will be under construction for 2024 with approximately 50% funding 
($469,000) coming from the State of Minnesota bonding bill and a split coming from the City of 
Cannon Falls and Friends of JBP.  This project includes a new retaining wall, 1st base dugout, and 
concrete seating above the wall along 1st base line.  Also, the Friends of JBP are working on the 
new 3rd base dugout/ concession stand / viewing area. This will be completed in 2024. 
 
The EDA will construct 29 residential lots on Hardwood Estates across from the school.  
Construction will begin in the fall of 2023 and should be completed in summer of 2024 weather 
depending.   
 
Capital equipment purchases include new John Deere mower and yearly trade-in for the John 
Deere skid steer for Public Works. 
 
Police squad is still in the works but are scheduled to be replaced every 2 years. 
 
Please review the attached 2024 levy summary for additional information.   
   
The proposed levy for 2024 will be $3,435,602 which is a 3.89% increase from 2023.   
 
The date for the adoption will be on December 19th at 6:30.   
 
 
STAFF RECOMMENDATION 
 
Public Information only.  Levy adoption will be on December 19th, 2023. 
 
















































































